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From the Board Meeting Minutes dated September 10, 2002: 

 
 
“With regard to retirement, a motion was made that all receptions for retiring judges would be 
catered and that the “per head” cost would be passed along to any of those attending along with a 
cash bar.  This would make the reception self-sustaining.  A motion was made, seconded and 
passed.  A question was raised with regard to those who wish to provide or underwrite the 
expense of the retirement parties.  Sponsors making donations to either the Association or the 
Bar Foundation in honor or a retiring Judge will be recognized but that the cost of the functions 
should be self-sustaining.  This is to insure that all retiring judges regardless of their future 
endeavors would be treated on equal footing.” 


